P.S. 101Q's Parent's Association (P.A.) General Membership Meeting Minutes Tuesday June 16, 2015 - Morning Meeting

PA Board Members in Attendance:

Christine Memoli, President Sarah Payne, Communications JP Freeley, Co-Recording Secretary Tom Renna, 1st Vice President

Guests of Honor:

Hon. Karen Koslowitz - City Councilwoman Principal Monique Paniagua Deb Dillingham - Previous PA101 President

Hon. Karen Koslowitz - City Councilwoman

Presentation of Proclamation to Tom Renna

Deb Dillingham - Past PA101 President

- Presentation of Gifts:
 - o Tom Renna
 - o Ann Kittridge

Christine Memoli - President

- Thank you to Tove for Gardening
- Thank you to Liana Berman for decorations and event efforts
- Thank you to Maria Gomez Owner of La Dolce Vita
- Teacher Residencies -- 2 Residencies in each grade next year. Teachers were polled on broad subjects and some results are in. We have money to support the residencies.

Maria Mastromarino - VP1 (incoming)

• **ASP Update:** STEM classes added: MadScience, RoboFun, Kodable.. JP demonstrated ASP enrollment system, Incoming-Kinder parents will enroll on June 18th as well as current parents.

JP Freeley - Co-Secretary

- Minutes of May meeting presented and approved.
- Twitter Account is operational: @PA101Q
- Subscribe to the Calendar and stay connected

Monique Paniagua - Principal - Pupil Path

• Administration uses it quite heavily. Teachers input grades within 1 week of unit completion. Admin tracks trends in grades and address them in real-time. There is a new DOE system on the horizon that no one has seen yet, not likely replacement of Pupil Path. Need to do better job of educating parents on navigation and use. Table at events to assist with sign-up. Meet the Teacher and Teacher conferences. Set up table weekly in Sept and Oct. Remind system is good..

Sarah Payne - Communications Officer - acting Treasurer - Financial Update

- End up Year End around \$25K in the black
- Line item for Yearbook is larger than last year. Thank you to Jen Lee for all her hard work on the yearbook.
- Several expenses still outstanding: ASP, Family Cultural Dinne
- Outdoor Policy: Has been drafted and submitted to Administration based on parent Temperature Survey. JP also working on Snow Removal research and Christine working on better recess plan.

Meeting Adjourned.

Check our websites for more information: P.A.: www.pa101.org; School: www.ps101g.org